
SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, November 1,  2015 

Greeters............................................................ Jeff and Teresa Gentry 

Ushers ................................................ Pat Cowder and Tracy Woollen 

8:15 Elder ........................................................................... Al Kennett 

Lay Reader ........................................................................ Bill Webber 

Offertory Elder ................................................................... Steve Terry 

Praying Elder ............................................................... Sherri Robison  

Sound ............................................................................... Carl Watson 

Video ................................................................................. Barry Casey 

Junior Worship ................................................................. Cindy Fredd 

Deacon Serving Team .......................................... Susan Lane-Captain 

Tim & Susan Ledbetter, Dick Motley, Darlene Oliva, Steve & Jenny 

Wilson, Chrisy Adkins, Mackenzie Lane, Bradyn Adkins 

 

Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Courtney Sharkey and Kelly Sherman 

 

Hospital Calls -November 3rd & 5th  ............................. Darla Motley 

Van Drivers .................................................. Tim and Susan Ledbetter  

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 

 

Lectionary Readings for November 1, 2015 

Ruth 1:1-18 and Psalm 146 

Hebrews 9:11-14 Mark 12:28-34 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

              
 

 
 

 

First Christian Church Soup Day Silent Auction 

We will again have a silent auction as part of the FFC 

Soup Day on Saturday, November 7, 2015. We would like 

donations of “baskets” created to offer. Baskets can be 

created for all age groups, such as an art basket for 

younger members or special homemade treats for all.   We also need a 

variety for price ranges so all can participate.  Please contact Debra 

Wasowicz if you are interested in creating a basket for us.  They can be 

brought to the church on Friday, November 6 or early on Saturday, 

November 7th.  My e-mail is duseywaz@hotmail.com or cell phone is 

573-406-4673. 
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SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, October 25,  2015 

Greeters ........................................... Bill Webber and Connie Roberts 

Ushers ............................................................ Steve and Jenny Wilson 

8:15 Elder .......................................................................... Jeff Gentry 

Lay Reader ................................................................... Sherri Robison 

Offertory Elder .................................................................. Bill Webber 

Praying Elder ............................................................... Connie Roberts  

Sound  ............................................................................. Steve Wilson 

Video ............................................................................... Jenny Wilson 

Junior Worship ............................................................................. None 

Deacon Serving Team ................................... Tammy Heimer-Captain 

Barry & Theresa Casey, Kelly Sherman, Courtney Sharkey,  

Gentry Youse, JC Weyand, Terri Wade, Shay Wade 

 

Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Roger and Sherri McGregor 

 

Hospital Calls -October 27th & 29th ....... Pat Cowder and Letha King 

Van Drivers ........................................................ Al and Linda Kennett  

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 

 

Lectionary Readings for October 25, 2015 

Job 42: 1-6, 10-17 Psalm  34: 1-8, (19-22) 

Hebrews 5:1-10 Mark 10: 35-45 
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FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH (Disciples of Christ) 
Office ......................................................................... 573-221-0783 

Office Hours ................................. Weekdays 8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 

Fax Number ............................................................... 573-221-8709 

Church Email ............................................... firstcc3@sbcglobal.net 

 

Church Website and Online 

 Messenger ............................................................... fcchannibal.org  

WEeCare Office......................................................... 573-221-6858 

 

Steve Barker, Senior Minister 

Mariah Weyand, Youth Minister 

April Kephart, Secretary/Office Manager 

Anita Foster, WEeCare Director; 

Jason Lovelace, Custodian 
 

Service Times 

8:15 a.m. Worship in the Parlor  9:15 Sunday School 

 10:30 a.m. Worship in the Sanctuary 

The November/December issues of the Upper 
Room devotional booklets are now available inside 
the door of the parlor and in the back of the 
sanctuary.  Join your church family in these short 
daily devotions. You can also connect online at 
upperroom.org. 

mailto:duseywaz@hotmail.com


Would you be willing to pray for a student, 
connected to FCC, for the next 12 months? We 
have 30 + middle and high school students who 
would love to have an adult in the church pray 
for them. The ideal is: you grab a student packet 

with a student's contact information and picture. Hang the 
picture in a prominent place and pray for that student by name 
whenever you see the picture. Contact that student through 
text message, facebook message, or a card in the mail about 
once a month.   
In previous years we have consistently had more students who 
would like to be prayed for and contacted by an adult than 
adults who were signing up to pray for and connect with a 
student. I thought about not asking you to do this anymore, but 
we do have many great success stories from this ministry. The 
students who have had an adult regularly letting them know 
they are being prayed for, asking them how they can pray for 
them, inviting them to church and greeting them/introducing 
themselves when they are in church is just too good to skip over 
  
Pastor's sabbatical research shows young people who connect 
with an adult in the church are much more likely to be 
connected and stay connected to the church. If you've never 
taken part in this simple, effective ministry please do this year. 
If you've sign up in the past but failed to contact the student 
as you intended to, this is a fresh start and you trying again is 
better than no one trying. If you are one of the handful 
who currently has an active connection with a  student please 
consider keeping that connection and choosing a new student 
to begin connecting with this coming year. Choose to be a 
blessing to a student by picking up a student prayer packet this 
week. Packets are available in the back of the sanctuary.  
 
Join us on Friday, October 30th as we travel to STL to see 
FireFlight in concert for FREE. All you need in money for 
dinner. We meet at FCC at 4:30 and will return after midnight. 
Students are welcome to stay the night at our house and be 
picked up in the morning. Save your seat in the van today.   
In Him 
Mariah 

 
 

PRAYER CONCERNS:  Jim King-leukemia; Neil Utterback; Jim Overstreet; 

Susan Weyand; Rick Coones; Cross Evans; Bob Moser;  Charlie Tewell; 

Sherri Robison;  June Stolte; Yvonne Cassidy; Mark Peer; Clint Sanders; Eva 

Gentry; Leon Thompson; JoAnn Griffin; Tim Gardner; Floyd Dalton; Dale 

and Janice Stewart; Brenda Bryant; Ed Trotter; Mason Tharp; Winton Sherry-

lymphoma; Bob Rupp-heart surgery; Debbie Klesack-breast cancer. 

 

If you have a new prayer concern, please fill out the blue request form in the 

pew and place in the offering plate. Your request will be added to the prayer 

list. Please contact Mary Pollard at 221-5708 if you have a request to be 

placed on the Prayer Chain.  Please Note:  Due to privacy concerns, we will 

not place a request in the newsletter unless the box has been checked on the 

prayer slip.  

 

The Prayer List will be cleared in the first newsletter of each month. 

Please fill out a new slip if you wish your request to be continued. 

SOUP DAY AND BAZAAR NEWS 
Make plans to attend our Soup Day and Bazaar/
Silent Auction on Saturday, Nov. 7 from 11-2.  Share 
in church fellowship as we work and enjoy time 
together in this important fundraiser for our RAMP 
fund. 
The menu includes chili and chicken noodle soups 

and pie, with sandwiches available.  Carry-outs are 
available.  Tickets are $6 for adults, $4 for children 12 and 
under, 3 and under eat free.  Please consider taking a packet of 
10 tickets to sell to others in the community (some will purchase 
to simply make a donation).  Tickets are available in the church 
office, from Teresa Gentry and Lori Coones and at the worship 
services.  Hope to see you and many others there. 
 Donating meat for Soup Day? 
We are accepting donations of ground beef and 
chickens.  These meat items can be brought in already cooked 
(bring in the chicken broth also) or can be brought and we will 
cook.  Please have these at the church by Thursday, Nov. 5. 
 Donating pie for Soup Day? 
We are accepting pies for our great table spread of pies.  Non-
frig pies can be brought in on Thursday, Nov. 5 or later.  Due to 
limited refrigerator space, please bring in frig pies on Friday, or 
even Saturday morning if possible. 
 Able to spend 1-2 hours helping with Soup Day? 
We will need volunteers to help in the kitchen on Friday, Nov. 6, 
and Saturday, Nov. 7.  We will also need persons to help with 
serving in the fellowship hall and persons to man the bazaar 
tables on Saturday.   
 Have something to donate to the Bazaar/Silent Auction? 
We are looking for crafts, homemade items, works of art, used 
items in good condition, etc. for the Bazzar and created 
“baskets” for the silent auction.  Please be thinking and 
preparing. 
Beautiful clipboards are circulating as we recruit for the 
important fundraiser for our RAMP fund.  You can contact Lori 
Coones at 248-8819 or Teresa Gentry at 221-6167  to find 
where you can plug in! 
 
 

 

BARKER’s BYTES  
Just a reminder that this coming Sunday, October 
25th is commitment Sunday. I encourage 

everyone to come and fill out a giving card. 
-Pastor Steve 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We will be hosting a trunk or treat again this year. Join us 

Halloween night from 6p.m. to 8 p.m. Last year we had well 

over 200 children come through our parking lot!! Decorate 

your trunk any way you like or just sit on the tailgate of your 

truck, it's that easy. Bring plenty of candy because we get a 

lot of Broadway traffic. If you have any questions contact Steve Wilson  at 406-

8337. Hope to see as many people as possible to participate in this and give to 

our community!    

 

 
  
 
 

 

October  

25 ............................................................. Dennis Newlon, Chris Casey 

26 ................................................................ JoLynn Ferris, Abigail Lane 

29 .......................................................................................June Furniss 

30 ...........................................................Brooklyn Watson, Mike Shulse 

31  ................................ Colette Markell, Bruce Anton, Lauren Harder 

                                                   Kevin Willing, Meg Griffith, John Fierke 

********************************  
27 ...................................................................... Denton and Debra Stith 

28 .................................................................... Tom and Beverly Calvert 

MILITARY ACTIVE DUTY PRAYER LIST 
Capt. Tyfani Hulse, US Army, Fort Riley Kansas 

Capt. Kris Nagy, US Army, Virginia 

L Cpl. Blayne White, US Marine Corp, Japan 

Junior Worship ‘October’ Bible Verse 

This is love for God: to obey his commands. 

1 John 5:3 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCPuLhKW2tcgCFc2jiAodoGcPxg&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpixgood.com%2Ftrunk-or-treat-clipart.html&bvm=bv.104615367,bs.1,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNEFdlB0P01qjCHavI94aVb5wZpZxA&ust
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5   
1:30 Prayer Partners 
5:00 Nominating Committee  

5:30 Sabbatical Overview 
6:00 Praise Band 

6:00 Menõs Group 
6:30 Adult Volleyball 

6 
5:30 Jr. Disciples 
6:30 Pinkie Pals-Library  

7 

10:00 Sabbatical overview  
1:00 CWF Meeting-FCC 

5:30 Bell Choir 
6:00 Youth Group 

6:30 Prayer Shawls-Java Jive 
8:00 Al Anon 

8 

 
 

5:30 GNO-Parlor 

Pizza and Fellowship 

9 10 

11 

 

 

 

12 
1:30 Prayer Partners 
5:15 WEe Care Meeting 

6:00 Praise Band 
6:30 Adult Volleyball 

 

13 
5:30 Jr. Disciples 

14 

5:00 Worship Meeting 
5:30 Bell Choir 
6:00 Youth Group 
6:00 Budget Meeting 

8:00 Al Anon 

15 
 

 

 

 

16 17 

 
 

FCC at Folklife!  

18 
 

 

 

 

9:30 améé.Main & Hill 

19 
1:30 Prayer Partners 
6:00 Praise Band 

6:00 Menõs Group 
6:30 Adult Volleyball 

 

20 
5:30 Jr. Disciples 

21 
5:30 Bell Choir 
6:00 Youth Group 

8:00 Al Anon 

22 23 24 
 

25 
 

 

 

 

26 

1:30 Prayer Partners 

6:00 Praise Band 

6:30 Adult Volleyball 

 

27 
5:30 Jr. Disciples 

28 
5:30 Bell Choir 
6:00 Youth Group 

8:00 Al Anon 

29 30 31 
 

 

 

6:00-8:00 p.m. 

 

Sunday Schedule 

8:15 Worship-Parlor 

9:15 Sunday School 

10:30 Worship-Sanctuary 
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